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Dear Brothers and Sisters in Christ, 

 

What have you gained from Lent this year?  What changes in your 

life have you made since hearing the Gospel proclaimed? 

 

Think about this for a second.  Many of us do not make many 

changes in our life when we get to a certain point.  How long have 

you lived in your house?  How old are your automobiles? 

 

My father used to have a pair of slippers.  They were comfortable and familiar to him. He liked 

them so much that when they started to fall apart he continued to wear them.  My mother would buy 

him a new pair of slippers for Christmas and he would still wear the old pair.  I think my mother finally 

had to throw away the pieces of his old slippers to get him to wear a new pair of slippers. 

 

Now why would I bring up a story like this?  I think we get too comfortable in the way we do 

things, and the way we live our lives.  When someone challenges us on this we rebel, or we pull 

back. 

 

One of the things I hope that we learn during Lent is not to get too comfortable in our way of 

living.  Christ’s Gospel should always be challenging us in the way we live, the way we interact with 

one another, and in the way we present the Gospel to others. 

 

Christ came to challenge us, to get us to look at ourselves and realize that we have gotten too 

comfortable with what and who we are, and that is not good enough. 

 

This month we celebrate Easter the culmination to Lent.  Easter is also a time for us to look at the 

old way and realize that Christ has established a new way to do things. 

 

Easter is a time of renewal, and re-newal.  We have been redeemed and forgiven, but we are 

also new creations in Christ.  We do not need to cling to the old ways, we do not need to turn back to 

the old ways.  Yes, we are very comfortable in the old ways, but is that where we belong? 

 

Have we gotten too comfortable?  If we have, is it not time for a change?  Sweep out the old and 

bring in the new with Spring cleaning?   

 

Renew, reinvigorate, but most of all rely on Christ to change your life.  May God bless your 

celebration of the Easter Victory, and I pray that he challenges you to renew your life in Him. 

 

Yours in Christ, 

Rev. Stewart Marshall 
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OTHER NEWS 

Sunday School 
Attendance for the 
month of February 

 
Students: 
Brennick Riederer 
Ainsley Riederer 
Espen Riederer 
Mannix Riederer 
Kingston Riederer 
Cormick Riederer 
Adults:  
Don Richter 
Margaret Alexander 
John Alexander 
Tricia & Harold Jacobs 
Bill Witt 
Phyllis Dunger 
Steve Lochmann 
Donna Marshall 
Susan Marshall 
Dan Riederer 
Danelle Riederer 
Cathy Webb 
Pastor Marshall 

 
 
 
 
 
 
Sunday Average Attendance for 
last Sunday of February & first 
half of March—  44 
 
Sunday Average Attendance 
online for last Sunday of 
February & first half of March—  5 
  
Views —  12 
 
Last Sunday of February & first 
half of March Offerings —  
$16,526.00 

Baptismal 
Anniversaries for the 

month of April 
 
Brennick Riederer 
Sharon Calabretta 
Art Kroll, Jr 
Siri Richter 
Dorothy Herrod 
Rachel Lochmann 
Lloyd Wessels 
Sherry Reed 
Phyllis Dunger 
Bonnie McClure 
Eddie Parsley 
Don Richter 
Annette Dodge 
Jeffery Bunting 
Carole Michael 

We believe the prayers of the 
congregation are powerful.  We 
thank you for asking God to 
abide with Waymond during his 
illnesses and restore him to 
health.  You are all very dear to 
us.       

Waymond and Kaye Meins  

Let’s shower them with Love! 
 

You are cordially invited to a Baby shower 
for  

Megan Raddle and Baby Boy  
April 6 at 2 p.m.  

Fellowship Hall of Trinity Lutheran Church 
Hosted by: Amanda Dunger, Erin Foster & 
Cathy Webb. 

Diapers & wipes are needed 
She is also registered at mybabylist 

https://my.babylist.com/baby-megan-
raddle  

Birthdays for the  
month of April 

 
2 Stephanie Thompson 
3 Dan Riederer 
12 Karen Witt 
21 Brandon Bunting 
If we forgot you, we 
apologize, it means we most 
likely don’t have it. Please 
see that the office receives it. 
Thanks 

No craft day in April. 
Due to the LWML 
Rally taking place at 
Zion in Ulm. 
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LWML NEWS 
 

The March 2025 Mary Guild meeting was 
opened by Kaye Meins with a devotion, "By 
Faith or By Sight?"  "How shall we live in this 
world that is passing away without being 
caught up in it?  The answer lies in these 
words of God:  We live by faith; not by sight." 
Some people say that everyone sins as they 
try to justify sinning.  God says that sin is a big 
deal; it is open rebellion against God. 

Arleen Parsley called the roll with ten 
members and Pastor Marshall 
responding.  Vice President Julie Shorts 
reminded us that a speaker, Tamela Garth, 
from CASA Women's Shelter would give a 
review of the new conditions at the shelter and 
also some items that are needed for the 
women and children.  Those items are 
toiletries, feminine products, diapers for 
infants, pajamas for the ladies and socks.  We 
will bring these items to the April meeting. 

Tricia Jacobs reported that we have 
collected enough money to sponsor two goats 
and two pigs through Lutheran World 
Relief.  LWR was Mary Guild's mission project 
for March.  Cherrie Bradley shared a personal 
story of God showing her that He is 
trustworthy.  "Trust in God; trust also in 
me.  John 14:1 

Information was relayed to the group about 
the Spring Rally.  It is to be held on April 5 at 
Zion Lutheran Church in Ulm. 

March birthdays were celebrated by Arleen 
Parsley, Phyllis Dunger, Dallas Cossey and 
Tricia Jacobs.  Happy birthday, ladies! 

After Dr. Tamela Garth presented her 
update on CASA, Arleen Parsley gave her 
topic based on the 91st Psalm.  Julie Shorts 
was hostess. 
In April:  Cherrie Bradley:  devotion         

Mission Project:  Monetary gift for Lutheran 
Bible Translators 

Pat Baughman:  topic 
Kaye Meins:       hostess 

Closed with the League Pledge. 
Submitted by  
Kaye Meins 

Esther Guild is a Mailbox Member 
program of Lutheran Women in 
Mission. Since Lent started at the 
end of March, the March email 
greeting was all about Lent. The 
ladies were provided a Lenten 

devotion I am He … You are Right which focused 
on the greatest blessing of all, eternal life with 
our Savior. There was also a Lenten Journal 
template included that had leaves for you to fill 
in words as you followed your own Lenten 
journey. 

On March 7th and 8th, I attended the 
LWML Mid-South District Board of Directors 
meeting in Jackson, TN. It had been a few years 
since I had been to one and I really enjoyed the 
time. A lot of information was provided as well 
as Bible Studies from the junior and senior 
counselors. The food was provided by the 
LWML ladies of Concordia Lutheran Church 
where we met. 

The LWML South Arkansas Zone Spring 
Rally will be held at Zion Lutheran Church in 
Ulm. Breakfast snacks will start being served at 
9 am. This will be a fun day ending with games 
and the Pastor MacDonald will provide a talk on 
life as a seminarian at Fort Wayne. The in-
gathering will be collecting gift cards to be 
provided to pastors moving into our zone. Lunch 
will also be served and there is no cost to 
attend. Several of our Trinity ladies will be 
attending. 

The LWML National Convention is June 
26-29. Registration opened March 1. These 
conventions are full of worship, bible study, and 
fun. Put it on your calendar and come to the 
convention. For more information, please go to 
https://www.lwml.org/convention. 

The South Arkansas Zone rally is at Zion 
Lutheran Church in Ulm on April 5th. The theme 
is “God Works Change”. It will open for 
registration at 9:00 am and lunch will be served 
around noon. There is no cost for attending. 
Pastor MacDonald will give a presentation on 
Fort Wayne Seminary life. Afterward there will 
be games and activities. There will be no 
business meeting, but President Jane Hubsch 
will provide an update on events this summer. 
Another fun event to attend. 

If you are not on the Esther Guild mailing 
list and would like to be, please let Erin Foster 
know and she will add you to the group. 
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NEW ADDRESSES 

 

Pete Smykla relocated to Bedford Estates, an assisted living facility five minutes from Sally and 

fifteen minutes from Carolyn Sue, in Bedford, TX. 

 

His new contact info: 

 

DIRECT LINE 817-554-2026 

 

P.O. BOX 210007 

BEDFORD, TX 76095-7007 

 

petersmykla@yahoo.com  

 

MR. DAN RICE 
205 SAWTOOTH OAK STREET 
ROOM 312 
HOT SPRINGS, AR   71901 
 
THIS IS THE SAME FACILITY BETTY IS IN BUT UNSURE OF HER ROOM NUMBER 
 
 
MIKE MCKENZIE 
709 MAJESTIC LODGE ROAD 
HOT SPRINGS, AR  71913 
 
 

MAXINE MALONE 
2815 STONEBROOK CV 
CONWAY, AR   72034 
 
 
MITCH T WESSELS 
550 FILES ROAD 
APT R230 
HOT SPRINGS, AR 71913 
 
 

mailto:petersmykla@yahoo.com
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EVENTS HAPPENING IN APRIL 
 

LWML ZONE RALLY 
 
The South Arkansas Zone rally is at Zion Lutheran Church in Ulm on April 5th. The theme is 
“God Works Change”. It will open for registration at 9:00 am and lunch will be served around 
noon. There is no cost for attending. Pastor MacDonald will give a presentation on Fort Wayne 
Seminary life. Afterward there will be games and activities. There will be no business meeting, 
but President Jane Hubsch will provide an update on events this summer. Another fun event to 
attend. 
 
 

Delta Blooms & Bees Home & Garden Show, April 5, 2025, 9:00 a.m. - 3:00 p.m.  

We will be having our sand art booth here but also we will have Persis comfort 
dog joining us at the Home & Garden Show. Persis will also  join us on Sunday 
for Sunday School & worship. Please come join us. 

 
 

BABY SHOWER 
 
On Sunday April 6th we will be having a baby shower for Megan Raddle. Megan is expecting a 
baby boy in May. 
 
 

EASTER SERVICES 
 

Maundy Thursday Worship at 6:30 
 
Good Friday Worship at 6:30 

 
On Easter Sunday we will begin with an Easter Breakfast beginning at 9:00 a.m. followed by Easter 
Egg Hunt at 10:00 and Easter worship celebration at 10:45. We hope you will join us. 
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Trinity Lutheran Church 

4200 Old Warren Road 

Pine Bluff, AR   71603 

Tel. No. (870) 534-4316 

Fax. (870) 534-5494 

Return Service Requested 

Recipient’s Name 

Street Address 

City State   95555 

Trinity Lutheran Church Pine Bluff, Arkansas 

www.facebook.com/trinityowr youtube.com/@trinitylutheranchurch8885  


